Annual Gardening Competition - Results

Heanor and Loscoe Town Council sponsor this annual event in conjunction with Shipley Garden Centre. Winners of this competition receive garden vouchers to the value at £60, £40 and £20 for 1st, 2nd, and 3rd prize respectively. Town Mayor Councillor Bob Janes and consort Mrs Jenny Janes undertook the judging of this years' competition.

The results were: -

1st place = Mr G Marshall, Loscoe Denby Lane, Loscoe 2nd Place = Mr & Mrs Wells, 41 Old Coppice Side, Marlpool 3rd Place = Mr D Turner, 16 Fletcher Street, Heanor



1st Prize Winner - Mr Marshall's garden on Loscoe Denby Lane, Loscoe



Competition winners presentation (left to right) Mr Marshall (1st), Mr Richards (3rd), Cllr Bob Janes, Mr & Mrs Wells (2nd) and Mr Turner (3rd).

HIEANOR & LOSGOE TOWN GOUNGILLORS

HEANOR WEST WARD

Coun. P. A. Bailey, 161 Ray Street, Heanor, DE75 7GL 01773-713443

Coun. C. M. Cox, (Mrs), 1 Calladine Close, Heanor DE75 7EW 01773-715759 (Derbyshire County Councillor)

Coun. C. S. Hancock, 4 Maple Gardens, Heanor DE75 7UE 01773-715668

Coun. P. Jones, 60 Fletcher Street, Heanor DE75 7PG 01773-713514 (Amber Valley Borough Councillor)

Coun. I. Large (Mrs), 93 Thorpes Road, Heanor, Derbys DE75 7GR 01773-716709

Coun. J. A. Woolley, (Mrs), 164 Derby Road, Heanor, DE75 7QL 01773-769382

Coun. S G Oakes (Miss), 3 Gladstone Street, Heanor, DE75 7PW 01773-531018

LOSCOE WARD

Coun. B. Flint, 61c Brook Street, Loscoe, DE75 7LP 01773-714282

Coun. R.J. Janes, 3 Mansfield Road, Heanor DE75 7AQ 01773-711420

Coun. A. Longdon, 94 Upper Nelson Street, Heanor, Derbys DE75 7QR 01773-530557 (Amber Valley Borough Councillor)

Coun. H. Longdon, 94 Upper Nelson Street, Heanor, Derbys DE75 7QR 01773-530557 **Coun A. Moon,** 20 Crosshill, Codnor, DE5 9SR 01773-570235

Coun J. R. Moon, 20 Crosshill, Codnor, DE5 9SR 01773-570235 (Amber Valley Borough Councillor)

Coun. J. J. Richardson, 4 Purchase Avenue, Loscoe, DE75 7GB 01773-764179

HEANOR EAST WARD

Coun. K. T. Armstrong, 46 Ellabank Road, Marlpool, DE75 7HF 01773-711825

Coun. L. Edwards-Milsom, (Mrs), 38 Hallington Drive, Heanor, DE75 7QX 07866 594174

Coun. B. Gration, 10 Lower Dunstead Road, Langley Mill, NG16 4DP 01773-710659

Coun. A. M. Hudson, (Mrs), 14 Fletcher Street, Heanor, DE75 7PE 01773-711453

Coun. A. Kowalski, 157 RoperAvenue, Marlpool DE75 7DB 01773-769363

Coun. N. J. Mills, 232 Cromford Road, Langley Mill, NG16 4HB 01773-714413 (Amber Valley Borough Councillor)

Coun. H. Soar, 16 Kew Crescent, Langley, Derbys DE75 7HR 01773-760304

Town Clerk
Mrs Laura West, Town Hall, Market Place, Heanor,
DE75 7AA 01773-533050
e-mail: heanor-loscoetc@btconnect.com

MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT Judy Mallaber - Tel: 01773 512792



Heanor & Loscoe Town Council

VEWSLETTER - Issue 12

WELCOME to Heanor & Loscoe Town Council's NEWSLETTER.
This newsletter is produced to keep you informed about what your
Town Council is doing. Copies are available from several sites within
the area including Heanor & Loscoe Town Council Office, Loscoe Post

Office and Heanor Library.



NEW MAYOR

At the Annual Town Council meeting held on Thursday 14th May 2009 members elected Councillor Bob Janes as Mayor of Heanor and Loscoe Town Council.

Pictured left is Councillor Janes (right), receiving the William Gregg VC memorial plaque from the Mayor of Amber Valley Borough Council, Councillor Peter Makin (left). A total of two plaques were received, one will be displayed in the Town Hall adjacent to a pictorial of William Gregg VC and one in the Arts and Heritage Centre on Heanor Market Place.

How to contact
THE TOWN COUNCIL
Town Clerk:

LAURA WEST Telephone/Fax: 01773 533050

E.Mail: heanor-loscoetc @tiscali.com

- DIARY DATES -

Heanor & Loscoe Town Council Meetings are held in the Town Hall at $7.00 \mathrm{pm}$ the first Thursday of every Month

ALL WELCOME

Town Council meeting dates for 2009-10:-

Thursday 3rd September 2009 Thursday 1st October 2009 Thursday 5th November 2009 Thursday 3rd December 2009 Thursday 7th January 2010 Thursday 4th February 2010 Thursday 4th March 2010 Thursday 1st April 2010 Thursday 13th May 2010 (Annual General Meeting)

Town Mayor's Annual Report By Retiring Mayor Councillor Harry Soar

Since taking over as Mayor last May (2008), I along with my consort, Joan, have attended twenty-seven different functions on behalf of the Town Council, all of them quite enjoyable. They included three Carol Concerts, five different school functions; two really excellent shows by Heanor Operatic Society and their Junior Group. I also officiated at the Christmas lights 'Switch On' in December and opened the Annual May Day event this month.



There have been two disappointments

- Firstly the usual Christmas Day attendance at the local hospital had to be cancelled because of ill health amongst the patients. I think it was a sensible decision by the Matron but still disappointing.
- Secondly as I was so quickly called to the Derby Royal Infirmary for a replacement knee operation, I was on sick leave from the middle of March and the rest of April. This meant that it has been impossible to organise the usual Annual Social Evening in April. The cancellation of the social evening means there is surplus money in the Mayor's Allowance. I have decided to donate several sums to local and national charities. I have already donated £100 to The Royal British Legion in commemoration of the 65th anniversary of D-Day and to help with the refurbishment of a home in Norfolk, which will cater for traumatised service men and women. I am in negotiations with two local schools and a local Free Church Minister about potential worthwhile projects they wish to be funded. I envisage awarding about £400 in total.

Over the last twelve months: -

A council vacancy occurred when Councillor Warner left the Council and was filled after interviews by co-opting Miss Sheila Oakes onto the Council.

Amber Valley Borough Council proposed the development of land at Hands Road with houses adjacent to the Memorial Park. This created a great deal of public opposition and a public meeting was held in the Heritage Centre with the Leader of Amber Valley Borough Council and a member of the planning team present. To present day there has been no moves by the Borough Council to further this development.

Local planning applications – there has been changes in the way the Town and Parish Councils deal with these with more of a onus on us, as local councillors, to make objections and suggestions in regard to all local plans.

Trent Barton decided, with minimal consultation, to change the route of the H1 service (Derby to Heanor), resulting in the residents of Wilmot Street being extremely upset. The H1 service is still running along the new route without any problems whatsoever, and that includes Wilmot Street.

The Arts and Heritage Centre (the Old Fire Station) has proposals from both 'Shopmobility' and 'Connexions' to use the building in the near future.

The Wilmot Street Centre became the property of the Town Council in November last year and will no doubt prove to be an asset to the council and the people of Heanor.

Councillors Bob Janes and Ken Armstrong have successfully sourced funding from Derbyshire County Council to provide an 'Outdoor Gym' in Heanor. The gym will be sited adjacent to the existing children's play area on Wilmot Street.

Town Council finances – the figures show that we are in a better financial position this year than last, showing good husbandry and prudence in these matters.







Roper Avenue Allotment Site Open Day

Roper Avenue Allotment Site held on 'Open Day' on Sunday 28th June 2009. This event was held in order to allow the public to view work carried out using the Community Priorities Grant received from Derbyshire County Council via Councillor Ken Armstrong. The site had been targeted by vandalism and thefts and the money was used to provide fencing to secure the site. Triple S Fabrications of Heanor raised the height of the entrance gate free of charge. There was a cake and plant stall and this along with refreshments and raffle takings raised £400, this money will be used to purchase a new mower and strimmer to maintain the site.

Grants

Under Section 137 of the Local Government Act the Town Council are able to approve payment in respect of grants to organisations. At the Town Council meeting held on 14th May 2009 the Mayor and Deputy Mayor presented Rachel Evans and Hannah Birkin of Heanor Swimming Club with a Section 137 grant of £450. This money contributed towards the cost of Club members attending the Commonwealth Games as England representatives. All representatives gave an excellent performance with Rachel Evans being part of



the team achieving a silver medal in the Mankin Relay Event.

INFO & HELP . . .

For information and help on the following Services call the appropriate authority:

Benefits, Council Tax, Car	
Parking, Bus passes etc	TC Office
Bus Shelters	AVBC
Christmas Lights	H<C
Dog Wardens	AVBC
Education	DCC
Environmental Health	AVBC
Footpaths	AVBC
Highways	DCC
Leisure Centres	AVBC
Planning Permission	AVBC
Refuse Collection	AVBC
Registration of Births, Deaths &	
Marriages	AVBC
Street Cleaning/Toilets	AVBC
Street Lighting	DCC
War Memorials	AVBC

AVBC – Amber Valley Borough Council Town Hall, Ripley, Derbyshire Tel 01773 570222 Council Tip – 01773 716229

DCC - Derbyshire County Council County Hall, Matlock DE4 3AG Tel 01629 580000

AVBC TOWN CENTRE OFFICE

- Town Hall, Market Place Heanor DE75 7AA
- CAB Town Hall, Market Place Heanor DE75 7AA Tel: 01773 714934

MP – Judy Mallaber – Tel: 01773 512792

VICTIM SUPPORT

- Town Hall, Market Place Heanor DE75 7AA Tel: 01773 719500

HEANOR LIBRARY

Ilkeston Road, Heanor Tel: 01773 712482